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WEDNESDAY, 5TH NOVEMBER, 2014
Mr. President, thank you for the opportunity to address the session.
Ghana welcomes the distinguished delegation from Egypt and applauds their commitment to the UPR mechanism. The amendment of the Constitution of Egypt represents a marked transformation towards improving the human rights situation in Egypt.
While commending Egypt for the enactment of the Peoples Act of 2014 to allocate a substantive amount of seats of the People's Assembly to women, Ghana wishes to recommend that Egypt steps up measures to eliminate discrimination against vulnerable groups, especially women; and to adopt comprehensive measures to address violence against women and girls, including criminalizing all forms of violence against women. To this end, Ghana also recommends that Egypt withdraws its reservation to the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination Against Women (CEDAW). 

Ghana also wishes to make the following recommendations for the consideration of Egypt:

1. To ratify the Optional Protocol to CEDAW and submit its overdue report to the Committee on the Elimination of Discrimination against Women.
2. To consider reviewing its laws regulating the Right to Public Meetings and Peaceful Assemblies and Demonstrations 
3. To consider withdrawing its reservations to the International Convention on the Protection of All Migrant Workers and Members of their Families (ICRMW) and to submit its overdue report to the CMW. 
4. To take steps to establish a National Human Rights Institution in full compliance with the Paris Principles
5. To issue standing invitation to all Special Procedures. 
6. To submits its overdue report to the Human Rights Committee and Committee against Torture 
7. To ratify the Rome Statute on the International Criminal Court.

Finally, Ghana wishes Egypt every success in their efforts to rebuild the country and its institutions following the events of January, 2011.
Thank you Mr. President.
